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Message from Stephen Emmanuel - 
Chairman  
 
Hello ICare 
 
We all come together to work at ICare, we work at 
care offices, meals offices, and at central office.  
Whilst we do this work, which I hope most of you find 
rewarding as our work is looking after the elderly in 
our community, each one of us has our unique 
challenge on a daily basis to reconcile the work we do, 
to why we spend a major or minor part of our t ime in 
the place we work and with the people we work with.  
This is not only people you work with at your location, 
but all others that you interact regularly with across 
the company. 
 
I feel that all of us need to reflect on this periodically, 
so that we remind ourselves that we are all simply 
here to provide ñcare to an elderly personò or ñto take 
a meal to an elderly personò - money or our income, 
our personal career development are important to 
manage our lives and to care for our loved ones, but  if 
we  can truly reflect on the purpose and of what ICare 
does out in our community, then it does help all of us 
to work together as a team, be it in your own offices, 
with our carers or with our community assistants.  
 
If we all really believe in this, we then o pen up to 
understanding the work and challenges that each 
person has and each unit has be it in Care, Meals and 
Support Services.  It is also important to know that 
whilst due to the nature of what we do in the 
community and with the geography of the sprea d of 

offices, we may not see what each one of us does, I 
am aware that there are many of us in ICare that are 
working hard and going beyond.  
 
My thanks to all for the good work you do and have a 
great summer. 
 
Stephen Emmanuel 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
We are very pleased to confirm that, following the IIP 
assessment visit in February of this year, we were 
successful in renewing the prestigious Bronze Award.   
 
Investors In People provides a best practice people 
management standard, offering accreditation to 
organisations that adhere to the Investors in People 

framework - the latest framework focuses on three 
key areas: leading, supporting and improving.   Over a 
third of the UKôs workforce used Investors In People in 
2015 and achieving re-accreditation is something to be 
very proud of.  

 

 
 
Thanks and congratulations go to each and every 
employee, but particularly those who met and spent 
time talking with Alison Barton, the IIP Assessor, 
either in person or on the phone during her week -long 
visit.  We have made excellent progress in the past 3 
years since we were last assessed and this obviously 
came across to her and made our company shine ï 
thank you. 
 

 
 

 
Another reason to celebrate recently has been due to 
the Red Rose Awards.  These are presented in order 
to celebrate Lancashireôs business, commerce and 
industry with an annual awards event being held each 
year to acknowledge business excellence, promote 
success and encourage trade. 
 

The ceremony was held at 
Blackpool Winter Gardens 
on 10th March 2016 and the 

company was represented 
by Peter Jackson and 
Sheraz Shahid, who were 
very happy to receive the 
Winner of the Health and 
Care Business Award on 
behalf of ICare. 

 
This award was open to both private and public sector 
organisations in the health and care industry, including 
dentists, GPs, 
pharmacies and 

opticians, domiciliary 
and residential care, 
hospitals and 
physiotherapists ï so 
there was a lot of 
competition!  Again, 
well done to all staff ï 
we should be proud. 

ICare Group 
Mission Statement 

 
ñTo be the best 

provider of 
community 

service to our 
clients in our 

chosen market 
and to make all 
our clients and 
employees feel 

valued and 
appreciated.ò 

 
 

 

Red Rose Awards 2016 Win  
 

Investors In People Bronze Award  
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There is an old saying... ok, Iôm going to come clean, I  
donôt really know if itôs a saying but I liked it as soon 
as I heard it  - óA person isnôt worth knowing unless 
they can make you a cup of tea, exactly as you like itô. 
Then I thought this  really applies to what person 
centred care really is all about.  We have by now 
heard of the mum test to determine whether a care 
service is suitable:  óWould I have my mum cared for 
by...?ô  If you would, then you must really be doing 
alright.  
 
So, taking the idea a little step further , what is really 
good person centred care?  Yes, itôs about offering 
choices to people, itôs about empowering them to live 
their lives, despite being under a care service of some 
kind or another in the way they would live it normally, 
or as they would choose to do so. 
 

I know that when I first came to the care home in 
Cleveleys the staff there thought I was mad, because 
instead of just going round with the drinks trolley , I 
insisted that they ask everyone how they would like 
their drinks.   óMrs so and so, doesnôt like sugarô, yet 
when asked she did, not every time but every now 
and again she wanted a sweet cup of tea.  Now it is 
commonplace for care staff to ask people what they 
would like, even when they think they know the 
answer. 
 
Person centred care doesnôt become absolute routine, 

routine does come into it, but it has to be fl exible and 
also be delivered in such a way that a person can ask 
for a difference from the norm.  In life and as we go 
through it we all develop tastes f or things, we have 
routines and things that we like to do for no other 
reason than that is the order or  way we enjoy doing it, 
equally so though we sometimes change our minds 
and try something different.  Quality person centred 
care needs to be the same - flexible. 

 
We need to deliver quality care but also ensure that 
we donôt óknowô the people we care about better than 
they know themselves.  We have to be prepared to 
accept variation from people. 
 
Really good, quality person centred care is about 
making sure that every interaction you have with a 
person keeps them in the centre of everything you are 
doing.  Itôs about putting your needs aside for that 
time and putting theirs in the fore front of your mind 

and thinking.  This person is living at other peopleôs 
whims, their moods; whether they had a difficult 
person just before them or whether the shift has bee n 
really long, the weather rubbish, an argument had 
occurred with a loved one before going to work, 
whether their boss was being fair, whether the bills 
had really mounted up this week or not and the other 
multitude of things that irritate and annoy us.  
Remember this before you act - that this person you 
are going to support likes a cup of tea, exactly how 
they want it.  It might not even be the same as 
yesterday, but it is our role to ensure that today, they 
got it, exactly how they would have done it for 

themselves. 
 
So, next time you make a drink for someone, ask 
them how they would like it, the answer may actually 
surprise you, then think about all the other things we 
assume about another person without asking. 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
Tor has worked with our team at Market Harborough 
for the past 2 ½  years and is a popular member of our 
team ï not only wit h colleagues but also with the 
service users on her round.  She always has a big 
smile, despite trying to juggle a young family and fit in 
work and fitness. 
 
Tor has been dealing with Crohnôs disease for a 
number of years which also put her in hospital having 
major surgery over Christmas 2014.  Due to this, she 
had to defer her London Marathon place for 2015 ï a 
big blow to her as she was really looking forward not 
only to a personal challenge but to raise money for 
her chosen charity - Crohnôs and Colitis UK. 
 
We are so happy and proud to say that, this year, Tor 
managed to achieve her dream and run the London 
Marathon in 5 hours 9 minutes.  She also managed to 
raise £2,066 so far for her chosen charity.  

 
Tor wore her medal with pride when delivering her  
meals after the event and the service users loved it. 
 

 

Our Very Own Market Harborough Superstar  

By Nicky Gibbons  
 

The ñMaking Your Mum A Cup Of Teaò Test 

OR ñWhat Is True Person Centred Care?ò 
By Ian Weedall  

 



 

 

 

August 2016   

ICare Group Newsletter 

 
Colleagues at Blackburn were saddened to hear of the 
sudden loss of service user, Mr Harry Saunders, in 
July.  Harry was a very strong supporter of ICare on 
all our charity events and was always contacting the 
office to voice his appreciation of our care.  Harry had 
been receiving our services since April 2009 and was 
totally dependent on our carers as he had no active 
family. 
 
Sincere thanks go to all who helped Harry but most 
particularly his main carers ï Abid Aslam, Joanne 
McGurk, Asif Mahmood, Ibrahim Mayat, Asim Sohail 
and Maureen Taylor.  Staff attended the funeral on 
18th July to pay their respects to Harry.  

 
 
 

 
We currently have vacancies for Carers and 
Community Assistants at most of our depots.  All our 

vacancies are advertised on Indeed.co.uk and 
Universal Jobmatch (https://www.gov.uk/jobsearch) . 
 
If you are interested or know anyone else that is 
interested in any of the vacancies, please let HR know. 
And donôt forget that if they stay with us for at least 

three months then you get a bonus  payment !  
Please remember to tell HR that you have 
recommended someone and ask the person you 
recommend to include your details on their application 
form. 

 
 
 

We are always looking for news and stories for the 
newsletter, so please let HR know if there is anything 
happening in your area that you would like to share 
across the Group.  Please email: hr@icaregroup.co.uk 
 
 

 

 
 

Another cake sale was held at Head Office on 11th 
April this year in aid of Trinity Hospice in Blackpool.  
Cakes were sold at £2 each or 3 for £5 and a grand 
total of £70 was raised.  Many thanks to all bakers and 
buyersé   
 

 
 

The Trinity Hospiceôs 2016 Colour Splash took place on 
Saturday, 30th July along Blackpool Beach.  It was a 
3 km course with 7 powdered paint stations placed at 
intervals to shower the participants .  Colleagues from 
Head Office and their families joined the event and 
had a truly memorable day, raising lots of money in 
the process: 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

In Fond Memory ï Mr Harry Saunders  

 
 

Fundraising for Trinity Hospice  

 

Job Vacancies  
 

Future Newsletters  
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Our last resident left for pastures new on the 24 th July,  
this meant that the Rest Home,  in my mind, closed 
(though I am still around for a few weeks sorting out 
bits and bobs) - that decision I know wasnôt taken 
lightly by anyone in I Care including myself.  Social 

Care is a very tough industry to work in as well as to 
run a company in and my hat goes of f to everyone 
who does.  
 
 
The decision had an emotional impact on everyone 
involved with it - from the cleaner who had worked 
here and through various guises for 25 years, to a 
new carer who had just joined us a few months ago, 
to me the manager and proud  of what we had 
accomplished over the past few years, to Stephen 
whoôd had an office here years ago and watched the 
company grow from this little base  and, most 

importantly so, the residents who had relied on us 
being a place of safety, dignity, care and l ove during 
their later years in life.   The closure to me 
encompasses all of what ICare and my experience 
within the company was all about ï the people. 
 
 
From day one I had a senior management team 
confident that I knew what I was doing and  happy to 
support my decisions ï why, I hear you ask?  Because 
I was making them for the benefit of the people we 
were there to care for, so therefore making decisions 

in the best interests of the company.  Itôs a bit 
simplistic when you put it like that but that really w as 
the motivation behind everything we did.  We got the 
same freedom to manage the closure with the needs 
of the residents in mind at all times and this is what 
we did. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
In fact I know through feedback that nearly everyone 
who moved felt supported, cared for, consulted and 
got settled in their new homes with the m inimum of 
trauma and disruption.   Yes, it was a huge change for 
people and it could have been something traumatic, 
but we kept the people at the centre of decisions 
made.  

 
 
We all move on and a small care home struggles to 
operate in this climate - in care, like everything, you 
have to focus on what you do well.  I Care are 
excellent in their delivery of home care services (meals 
and domiciliary care) and therefore need to focu s on 
that speciality. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Very quickly the staff found new jobs; most of them 
stayed with us right to the end to see people 
successfully moved onto new homes and the support 
again from the management team enabled us to see 
this through with the minimum of disruption.  
Itôs not all been a bed of roses, mind, and like 
everything worth while there has been a cost in effort 

and perhaps a little pain to get there, but I know that 
in locking the door and switching off the lights as I 
leave I can pat the building and be thankful that we all 
did it so well, that truly means all of us. 
 
 
Iôve met some amazing people at ICare and I feel 
honoured to have worked with you all .  This journey 
for me has lasted just 2½ years, during that time I 
have experienced so much and gained knowledge that 
I could only have done through managing the Rest 
Home.  You canôt put a price on the knowledge that 
you gain from something like this.  I am also grateful 

to the people who have supported me through this 
from the senior management team to the offi ce staff 
and of course the hardworking carers without whose 
dedication and empathy no care provider could 
operate. 
 
 
I wish you all the very best  of luck in the future, a new 
page in mine opens up and Iôm sure that I will see 
some of you again with a slightly different hat on.  I 
will take so much with me  from my time at I Care and 
hopefully leave behind thanks and fond memories. 

 

 

Goodb ye To The Rest Home  

And So Long ICare  
By Ian Weedall  
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